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2022 TAC Membership 

 

Member Membership Term Chair Term Vice Chair Term 

Henry Mackenroth January 2022 to 

December 2024 

January to December  

Cedomir Jesic January 2020 to  

December 2022 

 January to December 

Ben Simmons January 2021 to 

December 2023 

  

Ray Atkinson January 2022 to  

June 2022 

  

Miles Tatch January 2022 to 

December 2022 

  

Bruce Fries January 2022 to 

December 2024 

  

Tim Morgan January 2021 to 

December 2023 

  

Petronella Donovan May 2022 to 

December 2024 

  

 

 

2022 Meeting Dates (8 meetings were held) 

 

 January 18  July (Summer Break) 

 February 15 (canceled)  August (Summer Break) 

 March 15  September 20 

 April 19  October 18 (Canceled)  

 May 17  November 15 

 June 21  December 20 

 

              

TO: City Commission of Oregon City 

FROM: Transportation Advisory Committee 

DATE: June 20, 2023 

SUBJECT: Transportation Advisory Committee Annual Report - 2022 
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 2022 Accomplishments 

 

 Mr. Bruce Fries joined the Transportation Advisory Committee on January 18, 2022.  

 Ms. Petronella Donovan joined the Transportation Advisory Committee on June 21, 2022. 

 Letter of support for the Oregon City – West Linn Pedestrian and Bicycle Bridge Concept 

Plan was sent to City Commission on January 28, 2022. 

 Letter of support for a grant request to update Holcomb Boulevard between Winston and 

the Serres Farm Subdivision, Safe Routes to Schools Construction Program and was sent to 

the City Commission on July 6, 2022. 

 National Night Out, August 2, 2022 with a focus on youth bicycle trailer and information on 

shuttle service. 

 The Transportation Advisory Committee and Public Works implemented solutions related 

to high volumes of traffic, speeding vehicles and pedestrian safety on Gaffney Lane and 

Berta Drive. 

 The Transportation Advisory Committee and Public Works collaborated to address resident 

concerns relating to increased traffic along Barker Avenue during the South End Road 

Project by installing temporary speed humps and street signs. 

 The Transportation Advisory Committee listened to citizen concerns around inconsistent 

speed limits along Linn Avenue.   

 The Transportation Advisory Committee and the Public Works Engineering Department are 

investigating the possibility of the City becoming a Designated Authority for Speed Zones. 

 Received presentations and updates on the following: 

o 2021 Pavement Maintenance Utility Fee Report (Jayson Thornberg, Transportation 

Operations Manager) 

o ADA Ramps (Dayna Webb, City Engineer) 

o Capacity Standards for Local Streets (Dirk Schlagenhaufer, Chair of Planning 

Commission and Aquilla Hurd-Ravich, Community Development Director 

o Clackamas County Connects Shuttle Surveys (Dayna Webb, City Engineer) 

o Frontier Parkway traffic and speed concerns (Vance Walker, Assistant Public Works 

Director) 

o Holcomb Boulevard Safe Routes to School and developments and Grant (Dayna 

Webb, City Engineer) 

o Speed Limit Reviews: Hwy 213 & Glen Oak Road (Dayna Webb, City Engineer) 

o Molalla Avenue and Survey (Dayna Webb, City Engineer) 

o Oregon City Shuttle (Dayna Webb, City Engineer) 

o Park Place Urbanization Plan (Dayna Webb, City Engineer) 

o Road and Street Safety for Non-Engineers (Mojie Takallou, Professor of Civil 

Engineering at the University of Portland) 

o South End Road Landslide Repairs (Joel Howie, Clackamas County Capital Projects 

Supervisor) 

o Street Standards (Dayna Webb, City Engineer) 
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o Transportation Modeling 101 (Amanda Deering the Transportation Engineering 

Assistant at DKS Associates) 

o Trillium Park Drive Roadway Project (John Lewis, Public Works Director) 

 

2022 TAC Goals 

 

 The Transportation Advisory Committee moved to make the following subjects priority 

topics of discussion and analysis for 2022: 

o Remain involved in member participation at the National Night Out, with an 

emphasis on promoting safety as it relates to transportation. 

o Remain involved in larger developments relating to transportation projects, e.g.: 

 Beavercreek Road Concept Plan 

 Landfill Development 

 Willamette Falls Legacy Project Future cove Site – re-development. 

 Park Place (ICON) Development 

o Advise on and provide support for grant opportunities presented to the 

Transportation Advisory Committee. 

o Continue listening to requests regarding transportation concerns and working with 

the City of Oregon City Public Works on solutions. 

 


